
LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
July 2022 minutes 

The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session July 14, 2022.  Present were board members 
Diane Evans, Dave Albert, and Doug Shawver.  Also present was Clerk Mary Price, and Tyler Howell.  
Visitors: Jennifer Young 

The financial report – Dave Albert made a motion to approve the bills with a second by Diane Evans, 
motion passed.  Diane Evans made a motion to approve the meeting minutes with a second by Doug 
Shawver, motion passed.   

Old Business – 
Tyler Howell reported that he has 3 different pro types for the air actuators completed and still testing 
them all out.  The price per dozen is roughly $300.   

Tyler Howell reported that Core & Main has reported that they are starting to get more meters and we 
are on the list for a dozen once they arrive.  
 
Tyler Howell reported that he will contact S.A. Comunale Company to schedule a backflow inspection for 
the hatchery and J-Lenco.   
 
Diane Evans reported that she sent an email to Access Engineering about the status of things at the 
plant and about purchasing new filters.  Access reported that 90% of the engineering is completed, but 
they have not heard anything from the commissioners about paying the engineering cost.  An email was 
sent to Evie to see if she heard anything from the commissioners and she had nothing to report.  At this 
point it is unknown what the commissioners are doing even though they approved to cover the 
engineering costs.  Diane is going to talk with Terry in the county building in the coming week to find out 
what the Village needs to do and if there are any updates.   
 
Residents are starting to notice iron again in the water so another set of filters need to be purchased.  A 
motion was made by Dave Albert to purchase a new set of RO filters with a second by Doug Shawver, 
motion passed.  
 
New Business –  
Jennifer Young was present to discuss with the board about the rust in her water when she filled her 
pool.  Tyler Howell reported that the levels are still high but within acceptable levels so a solution would 
be to flush hydrants in the area.   
 
Tyler Howell reported that a break occurred with a 2-inch line behind Michael Fields by the railroad 
tracks.  The 2-inch tap saddle part was very difficult to locate so the break repair took several days until 
the part could be located.  The parts for a 2-inch lines are very difficult to locate so some parts that were 
located have been purchased to have on the shelf.    
 
Tyler Howell reported he will be out of town this month so Steve Kendall will be completing all the 
testing.  He went over some items at the plant and reviewed all the supplies that are in the van for 
possible issues that may come up.   
 
 
A motion was made by Dave Albert to adjourn the meeting with a second by Doug Shawver, motion 
passed.  The next regular meeting will be August 15, 2022 in the Village Council Room.   

 

_____________________________________                                _________________________________ 

Chairman                                                                                                 Clerk 


